
CLOVERDALE HEALTH CARE DISTRICT 

Regular Meeting Agenda  

NOVEMBER 14, 2022  7:00 P.M. 

126 N. Cloverdale Blvd 

IN-PERSON AND VIRTUAL 

 

 

ROLL CALL: PRESIDENT: Delsid  VICE PRESIDENT: Martin    TREASURER: Winter   SECRETARY: Hanchett    MEMBER:  

DeMartini 

 AGENDA APPROVAL: 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD: PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD PROVIDES TIME FOR MEMBERS OF THE AUDIENCE TO 

ADDRESS THE BOARD ON MATTERS WHICH DO NOT APPEAR ON TONIGHT'S AGENDA. TIME LIMIT FOR 

COMMENTS TO THE BOARD ON NON-AGENDIZED ITEMS IS LIMITED TO FIVE MINUTES (GOVERNMENT CODE 

SECTION 54954.3(b)) 

 

ITEMS:  

1. Financial Statement September 2022 

2. Minutes September – No October meeting 

3. Managers Report-  

4. Election 

5. CY IGT, PP-GEMT informational item 

6. From Members-  

 

Adjourn to Executive Meeting:  
 

Adjourn to Regular Meeting 

Adjourn till Decemebr 12, 2022 

All agenda items, reports, minutes, are available for review at the offices of the Cloverdale Health Care District located at 209 N. 

Main St. Cloverdale Ca 95425 and are available upon request.    Posted per Government Code section 54954.2  11/10/2022, Any 

disabled, handicapped, or other meeting attendees needing special assistance or other accommodations for participation, please contact 

the business office 24 hrs before the meeting. 707-894-5862. 



Cloverdale Health Care District 
Meeting Minutes-Sept. 12, 2022  

 
Roll Call: Director Tom Hinrichs, Eric Polan (Operations), board members Secretary Neena Hanchett, President 
Delsid (via Zoom), member DeMartini, Treasurer Winter (via call-in) were present. Vice President Martin was 
absent. Quorum met. 
   
Meeting called to order at 7 p.m. by President Delsid. There were no public comments. 
 
There were no changes to the agenda and the agenda was approved “as written” unanimously 
 
Financial Statement for August, 2022- This statement reflects a change from Accrual to Cash reporting. After a 
discussion about contractual allowances (netting out or not netting out) the Financial Statement was approved 
unanimously after a motion by DeMartini and a second by Hanchett. 
 
Minutes from July, 2022 meeting- There was no August meeting. The minutes from the July meeting were 
approved unanimously after a motion was put forward by DeMartini and a second by Winter. 
 
Manager’s Report: There were no interruptions, injuries or mechanical issues. Transport volumes were average 
with no Covid impacts. There were mixed payor profiles with the majority Medicare and Medi-Cal. In the short 
term, reimbursements will be less than budgeted expectations as a result. The 2001 ambulance was donated 
successfully to the Cabo San Lucas Fire Department. The district is still waiting on the delivery of the Tempus 
cardiac monitors. Donations have been sought to raise the funds over and above the $25,000 Mendocino County 
grant. The Wine Country to the Rescue foundation arm granted $15,000. Additional funds have been raised in the 
community and outreach continues. Both supplemental Medi-Cal payment programs, PP-GEMT and IGT are 
moving forward. Both programs are slated to continue. 
 
Tax Roll Resolution: The resolution adopting the Tax Roll for the District Special Assessment was unanimously 
approved. Tom also commented that future tax rolls will increase slightly as a result of south end developments. 
 
Final Budget: A Final 22/23 Budget was reviewed and approved by Resolution 22-04 and unanimously approved 
after a motion by DeMartini and a second by Hanchett. 
 
Election: The candidacy declaration period has closed. There will be two returning Board members: DeMartini and 
Delsid. That leaves one vacant seat. Board members will determine whether Martin wishes to continue on the 
board. The board can decide on a process to fill the vacant position. 
 
CY 21 IGT, PP-GEMT informational item: See Manager’s Comments. 
 
From Members- There was nothing brought forward for discussion. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m. until the next meeting scheduled for Oct. 10, 2022. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Neena Hanchett, Secretary 













 

 

STAFF REPORT 

NOVEMBER 2022 

Manager Report—  

Operations- Operationally there were no interruptions, injuries, or mechanical issues. Transport volumes were 
average. Those that were transported had mixed payor profiles, the majority of our transport continues to be 
Medicare and Medi-Cal, which will show as reduced reimbursements vs budget expectations in the short term.  

COVID- Our County is currently minimally impacted with people testing positive. The flu however is virulent. 

Zac Lewis has completed his paramedic training and is completing his County accreditation with us. 

Purchase of new cardiac monitors- We still await the delivery of the Tempus cardiac monitors. In the meantime, we 
have sought donations to help offset the cost.  We will continue to outreach for funds to help offset the capital 
expense. 

Election- Harry martin should have been approved at the Board of Supervisors meeting on Nov 8th. We await the 
paperwork. 

PP-GEMT and IGT- Both of the supplemental Medi-Cal payment programs are moving forward. We received our 
Letter of Intent to participate in the new Public Provider GEMT program. The letter revealed the participation cost 
for the program. Our annual IGT amounts to $138,774 and to be assessed in quarterly payments.  The IGT request 
comes in at an amount higher than we and the other public providers anticipated. Due to the backlash from the 
provider community, the CA DHCS has had to regroup and reassess the program. We and several agencies 
combined to try and calculate the benefits we as agencies should realize from the increase in reimbursements. That 
process continues as more information is received. As of today, we anticipate a return of @$141,000 in new 
reimbursement money after the IGT fee is recovered. The traditional supplemental IGT program we participate in 
for CY 2021 continues as another revenue stream with the wiring of those funds expected to occur in February and 
payment in March. 

 

 

 








